Provision of information about staff capability.
Following the new Performance Management and Capability Regulations, the Government expressed its wish to stop the re-cycling of poor performing teachers.

To this end the School Staffing (Amendment) Regulations 2012 come into force on 1 September 2012.

These Regulations require that where a teacher applies for a teaching post in another school or Academy, the first school must, if requested by the new school/Academy, provide details of whether or not the teacher has, in the previous 2 years, been subject to the school’s capability procedures.  Where the employee has been subject to these procedures the employer must provide written details of:

· the concerns which gave rise to the procedure being implemented

· the duration of the proceedings

· the outcome of the proceedings

The Regulations allow an Academy to request this information but do not oblige them to provide such information – although it is hoped that they will choose to do so.

The Regulations only make reference to teaching staff but there is nothing to prevent a similar process being followed for support staff.  It is worth noting however that there is no obligation on another employer to respond in respect of support staff - and non-school employers are generally reluctant to do so.
Guidance

The Pre-Employment Checks Guidance Document has been updated to reflect this change  - including the reference request pro-forma.

